
 

 

 

 

Thunder Bay Regional Health Sciences Centre is a leader in Patient and Family Centred Care and a research and 
teaching hospital proudly affiliated with Lakehead University, the Northern Ontario School of Medicine and 
Confederation College. 

Le Centre régional des sciences de la santé de Thunder Bay, un hôpital d’enseignement et de recherche, est reconnu 
comme un leader dans la prestation de soins et de services aux patients et aux familles et est fier de son affiliation à 
l’université Lakehead, à l’École de médecine du Nord de l’Ontario et au collège Confédération. 

To:  All Staff and Professional Staff 
 
From:  Dr. Rhonda Crocker Ellacott, President & CEO 
 
Date: January 15, 2021 
 
RE:  COVID-19 Vaccine Distribution Update  

 
After being chosen as a Phase 1 delivery site for the Pfizer vaccine, I am proud to report the 
remarkable progress and collaboration of our teams to date. The commitment of everyone 
involved, both directly and indirectly, is inspirational and we all look forward to seeing how the 
vaccine brings hope to our fight against COVID-19.    
 
As of yesterday, we have administered almost 1100 vaccinations on site with no doses wasted.   
 
This week we are fortunate to have received additional vaccine, and while advocating for more 
vaccine for our community and region, we have been assured that we will begin to receive 
vaccine on a more regular basis. At this time, the Ministry of Health has requested we do not 
share vaccine shipment information, while we do anticipate sharing vaccine availability 
confirmed in the near future.  
 
As of today, Thunder Bay’s COVID-19 vaccine program shifts to on-site vaccinations at Long Term 

Care (LTC) homes, marking the first time the Pfizer vaccine is on the move in the North. This is a 

collaborative effort between our hospital and Thunder Bay District Health Unit (TBDHU). Locations 
are determined by Thunder Bay District Health Unit in collaboration with LTC homes. The 
hospital’s role is to deliver the vaccine to long term care homes, with LTC/ TBDHU administering 
the vaccine to residents, staff and essential care partners. 
 

The aim is to complete the LTC home phase by mid-February. The province will direct the next 
steps to be taken after that. The full roll-out of the COVID-19 vaccine in our region will take 
several months to complete. Click to learn more about Ontario’s vaccination program.  
 
I remain hopeful that the vaccination roll out will come to our hospital in the weeks following 
successful Long Term Care completion, as per the provinces vaccine distribution plan.  
 
Updates and new information are being constantly updated. We will keep you informed with 

updates as the situation changes. All Hospital COVID-19 updates are also available on the 
iNtranet at https://comms.tbrhsc.net/covid-19-information/.  
 
Please stay safe and be well. Thank you for your continued professionalism and compassion. 
 
Rhonda 
 

  

https://covid-19.ontario.ca/covid-19-vaccines-ontario?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIprHrvOGb7gIVMjizAB0HMQP4EAAYASAAEgJ-OvD_BwE#covid-19-immunization-program
https://comms.tbrhsc.net/covid-19-information/

